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Officer reports:

President Report – Mario Aleman
Officers met February 9th. During this meeting finalized time for officer meeting (2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month at 1 PM EST).  
Mario spoke with Amy for an update on the blog project. Amy is still interested on completing and sustaining the project and will meet with Mario during March conference and work out timeline for completion. Project was delayed due to legal issues that are now cleared up.

Minutes are behind due to Sheree Lupo’s travel schedule but will be caught up in the near future. Mario could not locate 2009 and 2008 minutes on the ICPA website.  Mario contacted Kathy and received copies of the previous minutes. Mario now has a tutorial setup to place minutes on the website. Mario requested permission from the board to have Elisabeth update old minutes to the website and then Sheree can  put on the website on a going forward basis. Board determined that this is within scope of Elisabeth’s work as described.

Mario also discussed the need for clarification of Ann Lister’s position with the group and her capacity. In previous Board meetings, the board discussed Ann and Linda becoming permanent board members. Ann and Linda were to come back with how they would like this structured.  If we continue Ann’s role as Director of Projects may need to be added to the bylaws. Ann is also working on EU conference and ICPA newsletter.
Tina asked for clarification if that would give them voting rights. 

Margo clarified that was originally part of the issue. We need to move forward and determine if we need to add projects position to bylaws. Ann and Linda were to advise Board after October meeting in Dallas how they would like to have it set up.   
Action: By the next board meeting Ann and Linda should answer the open question and how they would like it structured. Goal is to have a full decision with board decision by end of next board meeting.

Mario gave the 1st Vice president report for Blane. ICPA conference is sold out and will close registration on Friday. Plans are going well. Blane does need a volunteer for registration. Sheree will be there at noon and will confirm with Blane if this meets his need.
2nd VP report Dan to get with Linda for a list of service providers to contact for webinar and seminar possibilities.
Treasurers report – Jan report distributed by end of this week/ first of next week for approval. Collected $1240 for Recon in Jan. Several equipment purchases (new computer) and ICPA donated $5000 to Red Cross for Haiti.

Secretary Report – Sheree’s ICPA sub team has 100 members which is a challenge for phone lines in order to link in for virtual meetings. Previously spoke with Ann and not in ICPA budget for sub team calls. Able to link up with Tim Dysark with Customs Info. He sponsored two meetings, using his call in numbers. The first meeting had several speakers and the 2nd meeting was an open forum with 4-5 people answering the questions. Very good sessions. Sheree said she would give him Kudos with the board. Good solution to problem with sub team.

Mario also covered that Blane spoke to Ann regarding presenting to ICPA all the good things ICPA done in the past, sharing with them membership “What has ICPA given back”? 

Approval of Jan minutes. Motion: Cindy motion (if add Ann as attendee) to approve the minutes. Ken seconded. None opposed.

Margo advised the board Linda is completely focused on sponsorship for the conference.
UPS

Margo provided an update with UPS situation:

An outside attorney was identified and Ann is working with the outside council. The outside council will issue a formal opinion.  Ann is forwarding the questions to them. She is asking them to look at specific issues of bylaws and denial of membership. They will issue a formal opinion. There is a supreme court case that addressed issues brought up in our issues. The board previously voted on Marian’s letter and chose most detailed version. Joe did not vote.
Cindy asked for clarification if the new attorney is looking over the 3 letters. 
Margo clarified the attorneys are not looking at the 3 letters. The purpose is to get expert opinion on the board acting against continuing UPS membership and non attendance at the conference. 
Marian advised attorney will give ICPA an expert opinion as to if the board has right to act as they did say. The attorney did not address discrimination in his initial feedback.  Marian raised a concern about the outside attorney and the information we have received so far. 

Marian recommends most simple letter but ultimately board decision. Marian’s thoughts are less is more and not give them cause to disagree with her. Marian put letter together based on board input.  
Cindy agrees with Marian’s recommendation regarding letter. Cindy wants to change her vote to the letter to with least details (no need to explain, explaining gives him power). 

Marian offered to redraft even simple letter adding sentence that we take offense at what happened and offer of apology would go a long way to correct the situation. This could go out to the board again as she doesn’t have to email for another 2 days.
Cindy motion to board to vote for 1, 2 or 3 or 3a (modification to least detailed letter), no 2nd motion – motion does not carry

Clarified for Ken we are not voting again. 
Marian is waiting for Margo’s instruction as to consensus to board but appears to be 7 to 2 or 7 to 3. Margo advised board decision is in. 
Ken addressed his concerns and would like to know the name of the council. Requested clarification regarding Marian’s comments and recommending new lawyer. Marian advised concern is with ICPA attorney. Ken recommended set up conference with lawyer to hear risks and strategy options and expert lawyer’s opinion. Ken addressed somewhat uncomfortable with not knowing name and all in one person hands to contact attorney where ultimately board must vote.  
Margo clarified ICPA asked outside council to look at bylaws and gather seriousness of questions brought up by UPS attorney. Once we get back formal opinion the board is in a position to have conference call and to weigh options.

Ken: What were the questions going to the attorneys? 
Mike: Clarification was basically the questions out of the last call. 
Marian

Question that was forwarded is whether ICPA bylaws permit board (within all states) to restrict association membership as well as non member attendance at ICPA events and addressing whether the board acts within its authority. ICPA committed to 3 hours of outside attorney work.
Marian did bring up as legal council; recommendations that the board might want to consider the board not going to lawyer. There are advantages to privilege to privilege.  For example: Marian seek council, check out the council, draft up the questions and send them out. (tighter ship). Also include entire board. 
Ken has concern that the situation has potential to become a standoff. A standoff could costs ICPA a lot of money. UPS has advantage and can tie up for years and have us spend lots in legal cost.  Suggests consider the steps we are taking and the risks. Overall suggest slow down and consider the steps from practical and legal perspective.

Cindy asks for clarification of slow it down. She advises conference is a few weeks away and we have to make a decision.  
Ken advised would feel better to hear from legal opinion
Cindy advised there is some precedence. Ann is at the attorney working on it. UPS demanded we get back them by the 12th. Concern UPS made a demand and what if we didn’t answer it by their date.
Mike suggests we hear the outcome of the attorney meeting with Ann, and what the attorney suggested. The results of outside council should be available today. Already voted on action.  We need to see if there is something else we can consider before sending letter?  Ken agreed.
Margo asks for clarification if the board feels the outside council could influence the release of the letter
Mike- Yes, board should take that under consideration.  
Marian advises UPS wants a decision by Friday. There were some exchanges through lawyers during the day indicated we were running out of time (emails copied to Ann and Margo). In last board meeting we did discuss and advised Ann to check out attorneys. On a going forward basis might want to change our process. Regarding the letter, based on Board action, Marian is comfortable with content of letter, however if we find out from the outside counsel of potential  illegal or other issues we can get back to UPS.
Cindy asked Marian, as legal council on this call, are you comfortable with sending 1 of 3 letters. Marian confirmed she is comfortable sending out any of the 3 letters. Marian did advise the letter with the most detail was not her favorite as it opens up for more potential issues (but only slightly). Fundamental issue is if the board action was justifiable.   Bylaws to address do not exist. Where is legal authority to do what board did?
Margo summarized the situation:
There are 3 versions of the letter. All the board voted but Bobby and Joe. Cindy changed her vote from most detail to least detail. 6 members voted for most detail, 2 middle ground, and 1 least amount of details. No one else wanted to change their vote. We have a back door if outside council finds we did not have authority for actions we took.  This is the pleasure of the board.

Action: Marian will Email and hard copy UPS on Friday the 12th
Ken clarified unless the outside council says unwise and shouldn’t send letter.
Marian agrees if she receives any feedback by Friday. This is doubtful as the outside attorney has not indicated any red flags or asked to see bylaws.  Marian advised attorney is Steve Feldman GKG law in Washington, shown as Association law practice on website
Action: Margo asked Marian to reach out to Ann and determine if necessitates attorney to attorney conversation, or whatever is needed to get addressed. Determine outcome of attorney meeting today and if sufficient to support our actions. If it isn’t and we need to get another attorney, let us know. Also let board know if there are any show stoppers. Margo asked board if a meeting is required to discuss outcome of council before the letter is sent. 

Mike requested emails to let the board know if outside council supports the letter going out or doesn’t. 
Action: Margo asked Marian to do above with Ann and let the board know. Mario confirmed Ann is currently speaking to the outside attorney during the board meeting. Margo confirms Marian to email the entire board.   

Action: Marian is going forward with letter on Friday unless she gets concerns from outside council.  
